
  

LOCAL ANNOUNCEMENTS   

The Gardiner Chamber of Commerce serves our community through developing local tourism while         
endorsing the stewardship of the Yellowstone Ecosystem. 

A̛̜̜̎̚ 31̛̚ 2016 E̛̖̋̐̐̕ #35 

Local announcements continued on page 2é... 

D    Overeaters Anonymous meets each Saturday, 7pm at the Baptist Church meeting room.  
Newcomers welcome.  
 
G : Gardiner Pharmacy will be closed on September fifth for Labor Day. Our store and coffee shop 
will remain open. Our new hours starting Labor Day will be 7am-9pm daily for the store. The pharmacy hours 
will remain 9am-6pm 
 
A  E    A posters are available! Please come in to the Visitor Center at 216 Park Street to 
pick yours up. There are also a few ñSave the Dateò cards still available for your memorabilia collection or 
scrapbook. 
 
D . C  D  DC, Stone Gate Chiropractic will be treating in Gardiner starting at 7am Thursdays all 
summer. Call 406-425-2421 for an appointment.  
 
A    to hear if we can return to the river this season, we wanted to let people know that we still have 
some great options for visitors to Gardiner. The Flying Pig is still offering horseback rides, guided Park Tours, 
Walk and Wade Fishing in the Park and our new Guided Mountain Biking both in and outside the Park. Call 
406-848-7510 for more info! www.FlyingPigRafting.com 
 

http://www.flyingpigrafting.com/
http://www.eragardiner.com/


2 

F  P '  C  S will be open this winter for the first time! We are bringing in winter coats, hats, 
and other cold weather necessities. We hope you will help us make this a great first winter season! We hope to 
grow our inventory over time but need local support to do that. Moving soon to fall hours: M-S 8am - 6pm and 
Sun 8am - 4 pm.  
 
F   L  Pô  L  C - Please join us for our annual Cowboy Cookout this 
year on Saturday, September 10th. This event is open to the general public with all proceeds going to support 
the work we do here at Little People's for Yellowstone's youngest residents. You will  enjoy a covered wagon 
ride out in the park, a delicious dinner cooked for you in the great outdoors, live entertainment around the 
campfire, and of course, the fun company of our Little People's staff & board. Please call 1-866-439-7375 to 
secure your tickets today! ($60: Adults, $48: kids 3-11 yrs, FREE: kids under 2).  
 
G  F  M . Sponsored by the Gardiner 
Community Center, W. Main St. Gardiner, MT. Satur-
day September 3, 2016, 2:00pm to 8:00pm. Saturday, 
October 1, 2016, 2:00pm to 8:00pm. Vendors wanted: 
Have things to sell? Need a place to sell them? This 
will be the place. Have baked goods to sell? How about 
garden vegetables? Or, crafts? Clothes? Fishing Equip-
ment? Rocks? Plants? Hunting Equipment? Car Parts? 
Outdoor Equipment? Junk? Anything (as long as itôs 
legal to sell!). Clean out your attic, basement, garage, 
barn, sheds, and rent a table. $20.00 per table. Must 
reserve table(s) in advance. Call Joe Deveney at       
717-309-1245 and leave message if no answer. You 
will receive a call back. Set up time 12:00 noon to 
2:00pm on each date.  
 
I     M  . Maps, Yellow-
stone Park, Tokens, Beer Trays, Mining Ribbons, Horr 
MT, Books, Old Montana signs and plenty more. 
www.montanapicker.com. Call David 579-3500. 

LOCAL ANNOUNCEMENTS       é.continued from page 1 

Gardiner Gateway, Phase II 
Project Update -August 29, 2016 
 

Construction activities are underway on the Gardiner 
Gateway Phase II Project. The Phase II project is in 
within Gardiner on East Main Street, West Main 
Street, East Park Street and 1st street. 
 
This week sidewalk is being placed on East Main 
Street. Half of the driveway approaches are being 
constructed along 1st street and East Main Street. 
Curb and gutter tie will also be placed on East main 
street and 1st street. 
 
Excavation has started on West Main Street Between 
the intersections of 4th street and 3rd street. Inlet 
structures will begin to be place at the end of the 
week.  
 
A smaller roller may be used on East Park Street, 1st 
street, West Main and East Main Street for compac-
tion. But we are not anticipating the use of any vi-
bratory equipment on site this week, although this is 
subject to change.  
 
Flaggers will be on site to assist and coordinate traf-
fic and pedestrians.  

Next week the public meeting 
will be moved to Tuesday the 6

th
 

at 5:30 PM due to Labor Day. 

Big Bear Stampede ÚSept 10 

Wild & Scenic Film Fest ÚSept 15 

EPAC Show: Bronte to the Future - October 6 

EPAC Show: SupamanÚNovember 15 

EPAC Show: Yellowstoners - November 30 & 
December 1  

Christmas StrollÚDecember 1 

http://www.montanapicker.com
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Yellowstone River Fish Kill Fact Sheet -  Updated Aug. 30, 2016  
  
OVERVIEW 
FWP began surveying the Yellowstone River on Friday, Aug. 12 after receiving reports of numerous dead 
Mountain Whitefish. Crews paid close attention to the stretch of the Yellowstone from Emigrant to Springdale 
as this appeared and continues to be the area hardest hit by the fish kill. To date, we have counted more than 
4,000 dead Whitefish and a small numbers of other species including Rainbow Trout, Yellowstone Cutthroat, 
Longnose Suckers, Sculpin, and Longnose Dace. FWP has confirmed the fish kill as far upstream as near the 
border of Yellowstone National Park to Grey Bear Fishing Access Site (west of Big Timber) ï nearly 100 river 
miles. Samples collected of live, dying and dead fish on numerous main stem floats since Aug. 13 were sent to, 
and have been processed by, the U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service Bozeman Fish Health Center. The latest round of 
fish sampling saw crews collecting live fish on waters outside of the known disease area (on tributaries and the 
stretch between Big Timber and Laurel) in order to get a better understanding of the distribution of the parasite. 
It should be noted that the Department of Environmental Quality also performed water quality testing on Aug. 
17 and results are expected by the end of this week. 
 
THE CAUSE 
Tests results on whitefish collected from the main stem of the Yellowstone early on indicate the catalyst for the 
fish kill is Proliferative Kidney Disease. The one Yellowstone Cutthroat found dead also tested positive for the 
disease. The disease is caused by a microscopic parasite known to occur in Canada, the U.S. and Europe. The 
disease has been documented previously in two isolated locations in central Montana during the past 20 years. 
Recent outbreaks have occurred in Washington, Oregon and Idaho. Other factors ï high water temperatures, low 
stream flows and recreational stressors ï in concert with this infection increase mortality. This disease can have 
devastating effects on Whitefish and trout. 
 
MORE ABOUT CONTRIBUTING FACTORS 
Environmental conditions overall on the Yellowstone River have been poor in terms of both flows and tempera-
ture. Low stream flows: The Yellowstone is running at close to historic lows. Currently, the river is flowing 
within 280 cubic feet per second (cfs) above the all time low. Flows are expected to drop through February of 
next year. Water temperatures: For more than a month starting in mid-July, daytime high Yellowstone River 
water temperatures (at Livingston) hovered around 70 degrees Fahrenheit. Ideal temperatures for whitefish and 
trout are mid-50s. 
 
THE SIGNIFICANCE 
The magnitude of the kill is unlike anything our fish health specialists have seen, and thatôs likely because fish 
in this river system are naµve to this parasite (meaning less immune to the disease) then populations previously 
exposed to it. FWP is concerned that any additional stress on fish may cause similar levels of mortality in trout 
populations. FWP is also concerned that the parasite could be spread from the Yellowstone River Basin to other 
Montana waters.  
 
FWPôS RESPONSE 
On Aug. 19, FWP implemented a complete closure to all water-based recreation on the Yellowstone River and 
its tributaries from Yellowstone National Parkôs northern boundary in Gardiner to the Highway 212 bridge in 
Laurel. The closure was put in place to help limit the chance of the spread of the parasite to adjacent rivers 
through boats, tubes, waders and other human contact and minimize further mortality in all fish spe-
cies. Removing human activity in the area noted also allows fish to take refuge in pools without additional 
stressors giving them the best chance of survival. 
 
THE DECISION 
The decision to close the river was not taken lightly. It came after careful consideration by FWPôs Fisheries 
team, Region 3 Supervisor, Region 5 Supervisor, and FWPôs Directorôs Office after looking at the sheer magni-
tude of the fish kill and test results. The final decision (or approval) came from Montanaôs Fish and Wildlife 
Commission, with support from Governor Steve Bullock. 
 
AS TO REOPENING THE RIVER 
FWP understands this decision has and will have a tremendous impact on local communities, businesses and 
visitors. As an agency, FWP has no intent to keep the river closed any longer than necessary. FWP is doing eve-
rything it can to get the information needed to make the right decisions considering the health of the river while 
making sure all those affected by this closure are kept in mind and informed. FWPôs monitoring of the Yellow-
stone is set up so that staff can look at all segments and prioritize sampling. Again, testing takes time, but the 
information gathered will inform experts as to how fish in certain areas are responding. There are no set criteria 
for reopening the river as this is an unprecedented event. This is a fluid situation and there is the possibility to 
evaluate the reopening of different segments and to some recreational uses as we gather more information. 
 
GOING FORWARD 
FWP will continue to inform the public and the media as we continue to monitor the river.  We are learning eve-
ryday in order to narrow the decision space. Formal evaluation of the closure will take place at least every three 
days using the latest data and testing results. 
 
RISKS TO HUMANS, PETS, ETC. 
The parasite associated with this fish kill has not been shown to cause health problems in humans, birds, dogs 
and other mammals. However, bacteria and other harmful materials associated with decomposing fish could 
sicken pets. FWP is urging the public to keep pets out of contact with fish carcasses along the banks of the Yel-
lowstone River. 
 

From the Montana Fish, Wildlife & Parks website: http://fwp.mt.gov/news/newsReleases  

http://fwp.mt.gov/news/newsReleases
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Bear Awareness Presentation  
Bear Spray training  

 
¶ Prevent surprise encounters.  
¶ Learn what to do if you encounter a bear.  
¶ Participate in bear spray training with a  simulated charging bear.  
 
Join us on September 10, 2016 for a special presentation by Danielle Oyler  
of the Southwest Montana Bear Education Working Group on bear aware-
ness for frontcountry and backcountry hikers and campers, permanent and 
seasonal residents, hunters, anglers, bikers and trail runners. An opportunity 
to participate in bear spray training with a simulated charging bear will     
follow the two presentations at 3:00pm and 6:00pm that day. Free and open 
to the public! At the Track Education Center, #9 Jardine Road.  
See you there! 
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HELP WANTED 

T  G  M is looking for year-round stockers and cashiers, full or part-time. Help needed    
stocking deliveries on Monday and Friday nights, cleaning a few nights a week, and cashiering throughout the 
week. Must have a positive attitude and work well on a team. Room for growth if you want. Pay and benefits 
dependent on hours and experience. Applications available at www.GardinerMarket.com or at the store.  
 
T  B  S    ! Great way to make some extra money, or stable work for the  
winter. Seeking: Afternoon/evening Cook on the weekends, and a four-day Bartender/Server Sat-Tues.  
Will train the right individuals :) Apply at the Two Bit. 
  
J   at the Gardiner Public School for the 2016-2017 School Year: Part-time Custodian, afternoon 
pm shift. $12.24/hour. Coaching Positions: Elem. BBB Head Coach, Elem. BBB  Assistant Coach, Elem. GBB 
Assistant Coach, Jr. High Volleyball Head Coach, Jr. High Volleyball Assistant Coach. Anyone interested in 
any of these positions, please submit a letter to JT Stroder, District Superintendent. Any questions, call the 
school at 848-7563. 
 
H  W . The Best Western by Mammoth Hot Springs is 
taking applications for the following positions ï part time or full time 
year-round also a possibility: front desk clerk, assistant head house-
keeper, room attendant, laundry ï day & evening shifts. Possible 
housing. Please apply at the front desk, ask for Deborah or Liz.  
 
H  W . The Yellowstone Mine Restaurant is accepting  
applications for night line cooks. Good wages with possible housing. 
Please apply at the Yellowstone Mine. 

Governor Bullock Schedules Rapid Response Training for  
Impacted Yellowstone River Workforce  
 
HELENA, Mont. ï Governor Steve Bullock announced Friday that he has activated the Department of Labor 
and Industryôs Rapid Response Unit to provide resources, training and information to Montanans impacted by 
the recent closure of the Yellowstone River. 
 
The Montana Fish & Wildlife Commission closed the river to all recreational activity between Gardiner and 
Laurel due to the contagious spread of a microscopic parasite killing thousands of fish. 
 
The Rapid Response Unit, created through the Dislocated Worker Program, held a public informational    
meeting Monday, August 29, from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m. at the Yellowstone Pioneer Lodge in Livingston. 
 
The Rapid Response training session is a collaborative event with local and state partners, including Job    
Service Livingston, Montana State Universityôs Park County Extension Office, the City of Livingston, and 
Park County. 
 
ñClosing the river is an unprecedented step to protect countless jobs that rely on the Yellowstone River,ò  
Bullock said.  ñI encourage all Montanans whose jobs, businesses or livelihoods are affected by this decision 
to take advantage of all the resources available as we get a handle on this serious situation.ò 
 
The Dislocated Worker Program website: http://wsd.dli.mt.gov/wioa/dislocated-worker-program 

http://www.gardinermarket.com/
http://wsd.dli.mt.gov/wioa/dislocated-worker-program
http://wsd.dli.mt.gov/wioa/dislocated-worker-program
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M  R  C : Lisa Ohlinger, Realtor Buns N Beds Deli and Cabins Year Round Business 
Opportunity located 4 miles from the NE Entrance of Yellowstone National Park!  Restaurant, Living Quar-
ters, Cabin Rentals/Employee Housing. Prime Main Street Location in Cooke City! MLS#262729 Offered at 
$395,000 Contact Lisa (406) 838-2332 www.cookecityarearealestate.com email: lisaannohlinger@yahoo.com. 
 
R  L , MT - $82,900 ï Ĳ acre corner lot, great mountain views, city sewer, custom house plan, below 
the ski mountain. By contractor. Can email david@davidsimpsonconstruction.com. Can be viewed at 
www.davidsimpsonconstruction.com.   
 
F  S ï 3 bed 2.5 bath home. Yellowstone Street, great location in Gardiner. On the Yellowstone River, 
south facing views into Yellowstone National Park. Detached garage. To see this or any listing, call Chris 
Lyness, Realtor. 406-930-0299. 

LODGING 

REAL ESTATE 

HOUSING  

N  E  V  R . Gardiner vacation rental home near Roosevelt Arch and school.     
Four-bedroom, two-bath, child-friendly, fenced yard. Go to vrbo.com/395658 for details and photos. Contact 
Wendi Burke,  (406)223-2593 for more information.  
 
R  C , Corwin Springs. $120/night, sleeps 8. Uses shower block, no kitchen. Call Francis or 
Christine, Yellowstone Destinations. 406-848-9911 or 406-581-7380. 

L     . Non-smoking family with very well behaved pets. Need rental        
December 2016 through May 2017, two-bedroom minimum. Please contact Kimberly Lopez at 417-342-1902. 
Text messages and email are ok as well. Email: precioso0@hotmail.com. 
 
H   G    October-May. Two-bedroom fully furnished, pets negotiable, no smoking. 
$1050/month OBO. Call Alex at 223-5175. 

http://www.jonellen.com/
http://www.bhhsmt.com/lori-hamilton
http://www.cookecityarearealestate.com/
mailto:lisaannohlinger@yahoo.com
mailto:david@davidsimpsonconstruction.com
http://www.davidsimpsonconstruction.com
file:///C:/Users/Captain%20Ballard/Documents/Custom%20Office%20Templates
file://///CADUCEUS/Users/Public/Documents/vrbo.com/395658
tel:%28406%29233-2593
mailto:precioso0@hotmail.com
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Fatality at Grand Canyon of 
the Yellowstone  
 
Early on August 26, a park concession employee 
fell to her death from Grandview Point above the 
Grand Canyon of the Yellowstone River. Her 
body was recovered just after 10 a.m. by park 
search and rescue crews in a helicopter. 
 
Estefania Liset Mosquera Alcivar, 21, of Quito, 
Ecuador, was socializing with a small group of 
coworkers near the trail along the rim when she 
fell over the edge of the canyon at approximate-
ly 3:15 a.m. Her companions, who witnessed the 
fall, dialed 9-1-1 and park rangers and paramedics 
responded. Rescuers were able to locate her below 
the rim at first 
light and deter-
mine that the 
fall was not 
survivable. 
 
The incident 
remains under 
investigation. 
As always, 
visitors are 
encouraged to 
use caution on 
the rim trails at 
the Grand 
Canyon of the 
Yellowstone. 
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Yellowstone Opens Lottery for Non -Commercially  
Guided Snowmobile Access Program  
 
Applications will be accepted starting Thursday, September 1, for those interested in obtaining a permit for a               
non-commercially guided snowmobile trip into Yellowstone National Park during the 2016-2017 winter season.             
A permit is required for all non-commercially guided snowmobile groups to enter the park.  
 
Permits will be allocated through a lottery with applications being accepted online at  www.recreation.gov through     
September 30, 2016. Successful lottery applicants will be notified in mid-October. After the conclusion of the lottery, any 
remaining or cancelled permits will be available on a first-come, first-serve basis through the same webpage starting in 
November and going through the end of the winter season. Trips can be up to three days in length, and permits cost $40 
per day, with a $6 application fee. 
 
The Non-Commercially Guided Snowmobile Access Program was authorized in the 2013 final Winter Use Rule. The 
program allows one non-commercially guided group per day to enter Yellowstone from each of its four winter entrances. 
A maximum of five snowmobiles are permitted in each group and all snowmobiles must meet the parkôs New Best Avail-
able Technology (BAT) standard. A list of approved snowmobiles is available at www.nps.gov/yell/learn/management/
newbatlist.htm. 
 
Permit holders are considered non-commercial guides and must be at least 18 years old by the first day of the trip. All 
snowmobile operators in a non-commercially guided trip must possess a state-issued driverôs license and have successful-
ly completed the free online Yellowstone Snowmobile Education Certification program. Anyone can take the course to 
learn more about park rules and regulations that help visitors safely enjoy the unique experience of winter in Yellowstone 
while also protecting park resources. Go to http://provalenslearning.com/yellowstone-snowmobile-education-certificate 
 
The development of the Non-commercially Guided Snowmobile Access Program has had significant stakeholder in-
volvement. In particular, the State of Wyoming, through the Governorôs Office and the State Trails Program, has provid-
ed critical support for the development and maintenance of the required online snowmobile education course.  
 
Additional details regarding the program, including specific rules and regulations in place for non-commercially guided 
trips, can be found at www.nps.gov/yell/parkmgmt/ngsap.htm or by contacting Ivan Kowski, Non-Commercially Guided 
Snowmobile Access Program Coordinator, at ivan_kowski@nps.gov or 307-344-2165.     


